Submission to the Senate Foreign Affairs, Defence and Trade Committee Inquiry Into the GATS








As a very concerned Australian citizen, I urge this committee to protect the long fought for democratic rights of the Australian population by protecting our public services from the GATS.  I believe that Australia should remain independent of outside corporate manoeuvres which act in the interest of increased power and wealth for the world’s richest transnational corporations to the detriment of the rights for quality standard of living and equity for the majority of people.  





I ask that the bureaucrats of the Department of Foreign Affairs and Trade be made accountable to the people of Australia and that they stop negotiating with the United States until the details of the GATS are made clear to the Australian public.  There needs to be a referendum on this all-encompassing trade agreement, and I demand to know why this hasn’t happened?





When decisions that affect basic human rights and services are being negotiated, there is no justification for secrecy and elitism. The WTO has no transparent or accountable procedures that are necessary in all other democratic institutions.  This, in itself, indicates what dire consequences a country will face when signing away its rights to this corporate-lead organisation.





The GATS will dramatically affect all public services in the country. Under the GATS, local regulations and restrictions are seen as barriers to trade, but without these important regulations our health, safety and the environment will be severely compromised.  This is exemplified by the extremely serious ramifications of the United States urging the Australian government to overlook our quarantine measures as a barrier to free trade.  Fundamental human rights will be eroded by the privatisation of services, decreasing wages, access to water, health, education, and the multitude of services we rely on.





I am particularly disturbed by the fact that the Australian government has not had the foresight to protect environmental, health and education sectors from easy market access by profit-driven transnational corporations.  It has already been demonstrated that privatisation of public utilities has lead to consumer cost increases and decreased service quality and provision, which places the needs of the public in the hands of corporate interests.  When such corporations make high yearly profits and provide worse service conditions, how then can privatisation of publicly-owned services and resources be justified?





I therefore call for the full protection of public services, especially health, education and water, and local services from the GATS.  In order to protect our most precious institutions and public services, government procurement needs to be exempted from the GATS.  These exemptions must be permanent and open-ended.





I support fair trade, which promotes equitable and sustainable approaches to global trade, not free trade, and demand that the Australian government safeguard the freedom and democratic rights of the people of this country as its number one priority.     
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